DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

JUNE 18, 2013
Members Present: Lardizzone, Carroll, Corsa, Hampton, Harden, Lank, Newstadt, Sarg, Showell and Weir
Members Excused: Goss, Keithley, McMullen and Newman
Staff Present: Knotts and Peterson
Introduction of Guest(s): Ginny Yelland (VAMC), Jessica Finan and Ruth Irwin (Home of the Brave) and Esther Hofknecht Curtis (Brain Injury Association of Delaware) and Liz Byers-Jiron (Stand Down)
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Chairman Lardizzone opened the meeting by reporting that Vice-Chairman Goss was out of the hospital.
Ms. Yelland announced the mobile unit is on the road, stated the locations, spoke about the manning, and answered questions.

Ms. Finan provided a monthly update for the Home of the Brave and she turned the female report over to Ruth Irwin.

Ms. Irwin provided some personal background information and outlined the planning and preparations that have occurred to this point. She spoke about the hopes and expectations of the new shelter and asked all the Commissioners to help with the process by asking to have speakers come to their organization. She answered questions and discussion followed.

Ms. Byers-Jiron spoke about past and future Stand Downs and a homeless shelter in MD. She announced this year’s Veterans Stand Down will be on October 4, 2013, at the American Legion Post 2 in Dover, DE; same place as last year. She mentioned that there will also be a Veterans Stand Down in MD on October 18, 19 & 20 at the American Legion Post 64, Salisbury, MD. 
Mr. Peterson provided a monthly update for the Veterans Home and spoke about current events at the Home. He also spoke about the status of a piece of property near the Home, admissions, billing issues, transportation and the need for a rate increase. 
Mr. Knotts announced the unveiling of the Veterans Services Directory (VSD) will take place at the Tatnall building in Dover, at 1:30 PM and invited everyone to attend. He mentioned that the new Commission appointments will be coming through soon. 
On behalf of DELVETS, Mr. Stauffer presented a plaque to the family of John B. Maberry, Delaware Medal of Honor Recipient.
Chairman Lardizzone commented that the $50,000 needed for the WWII memorial has been allocated and provided details. 
MOTION BY HARDEN TO ACCEPT MAY COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY LANK, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

PERSONNEL

No report.

NORTHERN CEMETERY
Commissioner Harden reported that there were 68 interments and 82 applications approved.  The raise & realignment project is going well in spite of all the rain and remains on schedule.  There are numerous ongoing projects for the beautification of the Cemetery and organization of data for the trees and shrubbery. 
SOUTHERN CEMETERY

Commissioner Corsa reported that there were 26 interments and 42 applications approved. The Cemetery conducted a very successful Flag Day ceremony in spite of the rain and moving the event indoors.

SERVICE OFFICER REPORT
Commissioner Corsa reported that there were 42 claims filed, 129 decisions received, 145 claims pending and $407,000 was awarded.
HEALTH SERVICES 

Commissioner Corsa spoke about the Brain Injury Association of Delaware. 

LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS

Commissioner Sarg provided handouts of current state and federal legislation and briefly highlighted a few of the items. 
PUBLIC RELATIONS

No report.
BY-LAWS

No report.

COMMEMORATIVE AFFAIRS
Commissioner Lank indicated that the next ceremony will be Veterans Day on November 11, 2013; it will be at held at the Delaware Memorial Bridge and hosted by the American Legion.
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Carroll (MOPH) – Their State Convention was held on Saturday, June 8, 2013, and shared a few highlights about the event.  Their National Convention will be held August 6-11, 2013, in Rogers, Arkansas.
Corsa (VVA) – He attended an awards ceremony on June 13, 2013, with the Executive Director, John Knotts, and shared details of the event. He recognized the Delaware Veterans Coalition and Dave Skocik stood up and spoke.
Harden (WAVES) – They are having their election of officers on Saturday, June 22, 2013.
Hampton (At Large) – He attended several veterans events and he spoke about trying to establish an Iraq/Afghanistan Chapter. 
Lank (MOWW) – He attended a National Guard retired officers event and shared that the town of Bethany Beach, DE has a great 4th of July parade and other festivities. They have been very busy presenting awards to ROTC and JROTC cadets throughout the state. 
Lardizzone (DAV) – He recently went to Washington, DC to attend their National Adjutant’s retirement ceremony.  He also attended an event at the Delaware Veterans Home.  Their State Convention will be held June 22 & 23, 2013, at the Sheraton in Dover, DE.  Their National Convention will be held in August and he will be at their National Headquarters during the next Commission meeting. 
Newstadt (JWV) – They had their annual officer installation and luncheon. He attended the Memorial Day event in Newark and spoke about the event. 
Showell (At Large) – No report. 
Weir (AMVETS) – No report.
NEW BUSINESS

The Commission wished Commissioner Harden a happy birthday.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Commissioner Corsa read a thank you letter from the Home of the Brave to the Commission for use of their conference room.
Commissioner Newstadt made the comment that in an attempt to attract more diversity, the Commission might consider changing the meeting times and dates to better accommodate working individuals.

ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION
Chairman Lardizzone announced that everyone needed to be at the Tatnall building at 1:30 PM for the VSD event. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
JULY 16, 2013 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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